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	ITEM NO

	SUBJECT : CURRENT EXPENDITURE ON MAINTENANCE

                     OF STREET LIGHTING


	

	REPORT OF:    DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 

                            SERVICES
	FOR

INFORMATION


1.0 Purpose of Report
1.1
To inform your Committee of the current position regarding the Council’s markets.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1
I recommend your Committee note the report

3.0 Route
3.1
Council

4.0       Background
4.1
At the Scrutiny Committee of  18 October 2000 a request was made for a report indicating the expenditure and priorities for maintaining the Street Lighting stock within the City.

5.0       Existing Position
5.1
There are approximately some 27000 lighting points within the City maintained by the Street Lighting Section and Highways Services DLO.

5.2       Street Lighting is not a Statutory Function under the Highways Act, however

            there is a duty to maintain once erected on the highway.

5.3      Over recent years priority has been given to replacing worn out stock, so as to

           minimise the dangers to the public 

5.4 
All stock is given a visual inspection as part of the bulk clean and change

     process.
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5.5      The Citizens Charter indicators for street lighting show that for repair of 

           outages Salford is in the top quartile.

6.0      Finance
6.1
The expenditure over the last two years and this years estimate are as follows:-

1998/99
1999/00
2000/01


a, Bulk clean & change
159,393
145,551
148,366


b. Energy


701.394
610,533
575,000


c. Programmed Maint.

138,370
156,918
193,000


d. Minor Maintenance

329,365
397,159
371,634


e. Unrecoverable costs
208,326
106,455
210,000




TOTALS       1536,848          1416,616         1498,000


% of overall budget

   40.63
    35.12
   36.11

NOTES:

A)  
Routine maintenance to stock, lamps are cleaned and changed on a 

3 year cycle.

B)
Energy for last two years is via competitive tender which is currently   being renewed, this explains drop in costs 1998/99 – 1999/2000.

C)  
This is the planned replacement programme approx. cost/replacement

      per column is £800 of which approximately half is NORWEB charges.

D)  
This is mostly replacing failed parts etc.

E)  
Unrecoverables, or accident damage and vandalism.

6.1 As a percentage of the Highway Maintenance Budget proportionally Street Lighting receive a high proportion.

7.0       Current Issues

7.1
It is estimated that approximately 10% or 2700 lighting columns are now dangerous and need replacing.  Primarily this is undertaken from the programmed maintenance.  There are, however, insufficient monies to replace columns fast enough so this number is rising.

7.2
other capital schemes are undertaken where possible, however this is not 

usually in areas of most dereliction of stock.

7.3
A recent innovation is the use of a slipper column, which halves the

replacement costs of 5 and 6m concrete columns.  This system will be looked at when next years replacement programme is undertaken.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Devlopment Services
http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCR/ESCR20110012.DOC

